CENTRAL HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL

MINUTES

February 16, 2011
Central Hardin High School Mission Statement: The mission of Central Hardin High School, in partnership with the student, home and community, is to ensure through personal attention, effective leadership, and dedicated service, that all students develop the knowledge, skills, and attitudes essential for success.
I.
OPENING BUSINESS:
A. Call to Order/Roll Call: Tim Isaacs, chairperson, called the Central Hardin High School SBDM council meeting to order at 4:09 PM. Members in attendance were Mary Calloway, Pam Cox, Cherie Mingus, Jennifer Mills, Kelly Rabinowitz, Tim Isaacs, Angie Davis, Leslie Bone and Chastity Yates Mary Key. Bob Wade and Scott Rose were absent. Council recognized Leslie Lewis, Brenda Dockins and Kendrick Bryan as visitors. 
B. Minutes Approval: Council reviewed the minutes of January 19, 2011. ORDER 11-04 – Cherie Mingus made the motion for the January 19, 2011 minutes to be accepted as read.  Chastity Yates seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
C. Activity & PPA Budget Reports: Council reviewed the CHHS activity and instructional budget reconciliations through February 14, 2011 as submitted by June Kerr, bookkeeper. 

D. Committee Reports/Minutes: NONE
II.
OLD BUSINESS: 
A. Lincoln Trail Health Department: Lincoln Trail Health Department School Health Supervisor Amy Mattingly visited council in an effort to elaborate on the RTR Program “Building Skills to Prevent Pregnancy, HIV and STD’s” as introduced at January’s meeting. Council addressed specific questions and concerns about the program to Amy Mattingly. Amy Mattingly agreed to provide council with a brief description of each lesson in the program and vote on the program. 
III.
NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Writing Policy: Council reviewed and discussed the categories and major ideas of the proposed CHHS Writing Policy as submitted by the Writing Program Review Committee. ORDER 11-05 – Kelly Rabinowitz made the motion for the proposed CHHS Writing Policy to be accepted as read. Pam Cox seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.
B. Professional Development 20011-2012: Council reviewed the proposed professional development for 2011-2012 as submitted by Chastity Yates. The plan outlined 12 hours of PLC’s developing their own agendas specific to their area with the remaining 12 hours to include a variety of sessions as topic specific. ORDER 11-06 – Cherie Mingus made the motion for the proposed professional development for 2011-2012 to be accepted as read. Pam Cox seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
C. SBDM March Roundtable @ CHHS: Tim Isaacs stated that the SBDM March Roundtable meeting has been scheduled for March 14th @ 6PM at CHHS. Tim Isaacs stated that SBDM council members as well as PLC leaders are encouraged to attend. 
D. Staff Allocations and Section 7 Requests: Tim Isaacs shared projected staff allocations for 2011-2012 with council. Tim Isaacs stated that at present CHHS will lose 6 teachers based on a 26:1 staffing ratio with a student projection of 1910. ORDER 11-07 – Jennifer Mills made the motion to accept the allocation as outlined.  Angie Davis seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 
IV.
PERSONNEL: Tim Isaacs stated that Anthony McGrew has been hired a full time custodian. Tim Isaacs stated that there has been some concern in the building regarding the recent Assistant Principal hiring. Tim Isaacs stated that the appointment of this position was made by the Superintendent and that this was not a decision for SBDM council. 
V.
NEXT MEETING DATE: The next scheduled will be session March 16, 2011 @ 4:00 PM.
VI.
ADJOURNMENT: The meeting adjourned at 5:15 PM. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Barbara Carden, Recording Secretary

